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ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
 
 

The 2002 ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter golf tournament will be held at: 
 

 
 The Meadows Golf and Country Club  

 
(4335 Hawthorne Rd., Gloucester)  

Thursday August 29, 2002.  
1:00 p.m. shotgun start  

Four-person scramble format.  
 

The cost is $380 per foursome and includes golf, 
power carts, buffet dinner, prizes and an ASHRAE gift.  

 
 

The Meadows is a larger facility than we have had in the past. This will enable us to 
accommodate everyone that wishes to participate and offer additional space 

to those who would like to register more than one foursome.  
 

To receive an entry form or for any other information please contact: 
 

 Peter Nabi  
phone: 723-0123 ext.129  

email: petern@rjmeng.com  
 
 

Those who registered foursomes last year will be automatically contacted by Peter. We look 
forward to a great day at The Meadows.  See you there! 

 

  



            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Greetings! 
 
As many of you are aware, the Ottawa Valley Chapter celebrates a major milestone this year: its 50th 
Anniversary. To kick-start this yearlong celebration, I invite you to attend the 50's theme banquet and dance 
on the evening of Friday August 22, 2002 during the Chapters Regional Conference (CRC) hosted by our 
Chapter. As always, we know how to combine hard work and lots of fun! 
 
I am looking forward to serving the Chapter this year. As chapter president, I would like to improve 
communication with our Region and Society, and promote new membership by forming alliances with other 
professional societies. We already have a great team in place working hard to finalize the organization of the 
upcoming CRC, setting up the program for next year and making sure that the Chapter operates smoothly. As 
always your help either in term of time or comments is welcome. 
 
In closing, I would like to remind you of some upcoming events:  
  
Ottawa CRC 2002 from August 22nd to 24th at the Chateau Laurier  
 
Chapter’s annual golf tournament at a new location, The Meadows Golf & Country Club. 
 
Last by not least, I would like to congratulate our outgoing president Frank Bann for his effort in streamlining 
the delivery of the electronic Communiqué and for his continuous commitment to our Chapter History. 
 
Have a great summer and I look forward to seeing you at our 50th Anniversary Celebration. 
 
Lan Chi Nguyen Thi 
 

 
  



                     

                  

 
TABLE TOP DISPLAY 
 
ASHRAE TABLE TOP DISPLAY BOOKING 
OPPORTUNITY 
 
How would your company like to get exposure for your 
products and/or services to many of the local design 
engineers, specifiers, contractors, users etc. all in one 
place? 
 
 We have two (2) tabletop displays available at every 
ASHRAE Ottawa Valley chapter meeting available to you. 
where can you get such exposure for only $100.00 without 
having to travel office-to-office, town-to-town?  
 
The chapter meetings are the third (3rd) Tuesday of every 
month starting September 17th through to May 20th 
(excluding the month of December). We are certain that 
these dates will be booked quickly, so to secure your date. 
 
Please contact Gary Hartmann @ Breck-Mar Sales Ltd.  
Tel: 613-728-0060  
Fax: 613-725-2637  
e-mail: gary@breck-mar.com  
 
 
 
ASHRAE OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER MEETING 
LOCATION 
Our meeting location is Capone's Catering at the Nepean 
Sportsplex, 1701 Woodroffe Avenue, Nepean. We meet in 
the "Richmond Room". Enter Capone's from the rear of the 
Sportsplex at Entrance #4. Parking available at the rear. 
See map. 

 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
BUSINESS CARD ADDS 
Once again this year your support of the chapter is 
requested by placing a business card add. The card will be 
displayed in all issues of the Capital Communiqué as well 
as in the business card section of the chapter website. 
The cost for the year is $225.00 for OVC members and 
$500 for non-chapter members. If you are interested in 
adding a card or renewing your existing support please 
contact Rod Lancefield at 728-7400 or rodl@htseng.com 
 
ASHRAE Research Campaign Kick-Off 
 
The Research Committee wishes to remind the 
membership that Golf Tournament profits are donated to 
ASHRAE Research as part of the kick-off to the 
campaign. 
 
We encourage you to donate to Research early in the 
Chapter year. Please be reminded that funds collected in 
Canada are applied to Canadian research projects only. 
This year your donation will be acknowledged via the 
Chapter website and on table cards at Chapter meetings. 
Please try and help us out when the Research Committee 
contacts you.  
 
I would like to also take this moment to thank all the 
companies and people who contributed to our success in 
last years campaign 
 
Frank Bann, Chapter Research Committee Chair 
2001-2001 
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CRC UPDATE 
 
• Society President Elect Donald Colliver has accepted 

our invitation and will attend the conference to speak 
at the President’s Dinner and 50th Anniversary 
Celebration. 

• On-line registration will be available soon through 
our website. 

• The Companions Program has been finalized and 
includes: a Friday August 23, 2002 morning bus tour 
of scenic Ottawa, 50’s fashion show and tea lunch at 
the Chateau;  Saturday August 24, 2002, Scenic tour 
of the MacKenzie Estate and delightful lunch at 
Moorside Tea Room.   

• Invitations were sent to the Mayor and The Deputy 
Prime Minister to provide opening comments at 
conference. 

• Don’t forget to purchase your 50th Anniversary 
Denim shirts.  Frank Bann has an abundant supply 
and can be reached at 727-5111. 

 
Support your Chapter.  Come out and celebrate our 50th 
anniversary.  The dance which will be held Friday night, 
August 23, 2002, at the Chateau will feature Eddie and 
Stingrays a great band whose music spans a few decades.  
Fifties attire is suggested, and you can rock till you drop 
 
Cost for the dance alone is a reasonable $25.00 person; a 
cash bar will be available. 
 
Be There Or Be Square!  
 
Bill DeGagne 
CRC 2002 Ottawa Chair 
Tel: 590-7201  
wdegagne@travel-net.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
What You Missed 
 
May's meeting was a great meeting with over 20 Past-
Presidents and many guests in attendance. The technical 
session with the Past-Presidents was a success and the 
evening program on the Library of Parliament retrofit 
project was a good look at our Nations Capital's history. 
The new board was sworn in and the Chapter breaks for 
another summer. See you at golf, The CRC and 
Septembers Chapter meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                         

 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter Board of Governors 
Can be reached at P.O. Box 21088, 1166 Bank Street, Ottawa, ON K1S 5N1 

Publication deadline is the first of the month 
The Editor - Rod Lancefield  email: rodl@htseng.com  fax: 728-8032  phone: 728-7400 


